MINUTES
TOWN OF BOWMAN/COUNCIL MEETING — 9-3-24

The Bowman Town Council meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm, by
Mayor Patsy Rhett. Present were Councilperson Ada Smith who
delivered the prayer, Councilman lke Carter, who led the Pledge of
Allegiance and Councilperson Deleasera Rogers. Councilman Glenn was
absent.

The attendees then repeated the Civility Pledge. The chair then asked
for a Motion of approval for the August meeting minutes. The finance
report was made by Ms. Yvonne Lewis, see attachment. Motion was
made and approved. The chair then asked for a motion to adjourn to
Executive session. Motion made and approved.

Executive sessions consisted of a presentation from Councilman Carter
relative to a 25,000 Tree grant from the Municipal Association for the
inner-city park. After the presentation the executive sessions ended
and we returned to the regular scheduled meeting.

The meeting continued with information about the $25,000 grant. The
chair then asked for a motion to approve, motion was made and
approved by the voting body.

Mayor Rhett then presented information relative to the importance of
the Lead line inventory that was sent to all the water customers and
informed the council about the parking lot road being turned over to
the Town of Bowman, it will no longer be a county road. We are
awaiting the final paperwork from the DOT.

Reports from the various departments were made concerning the
streets, parks, water and the police departments. The visitors were



greeted by Mayor Rhett and the council. There were two concerns
from the visitors: one was the possible replacement of the clock on the
wall that did not work and the other was for possible replacement of

the worn flags. Mayor Rhett stated that the clock and the flags would
be replaced.

The chair then asked for a motion to adjourn the September meeting,
motion was made and passed and the meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted:
Mavyor Patsy Rhett



